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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

     MINUTES

May 20, 2010
Approved by:________________

Date:_______________________

Board Members Present:     Arthur Keown, Chairman; Jeffrey Fenuccio;

                                             Russell Sylvia; Gerald Page

Secretary:                             Lynn Dahlin

MHP Consultant
         Edith Netter
Others in Attendance:          John Burns, Atty. Steve Rodalakis; Jim Coogan, Maguire 

                                             Group; Bob Moitozo, Pare Corp; Mark Anderson, Heritage

                                             Design; Richard Deschenes; Coutie Dakin
7:30pm – Public Hearing Continued

Leland Hill Estates Comprehensive Permit

Mark Anderson stated that after attending the Department Head work session it was found that there was concern regarding the common driveways and lot sizes from the Building Commissioner, Fire Chief and Planning Director. The plan has been revised to show 52 lots with the elimination of all common drives.  There would be no lots smaller than 10,000 sqft and no frontages less than 50-ft. It was noted that the majority of lots would have 75 to 100 feet of frontage.
Traffic Study Update: Bob Moitozo of Pare Corporation received commentary from the Maguire Group and the Planning Director on the initial traffic study and have now provided a supplemental analysis to include the supplemental crash data from the Sutton Police Dept. The additional information did not change their conclusions regarding safety.
Mark Anderson noted that after speaking with the Highway Superintendent it was decided that the petitioner would maintain and ensure sight distance on lot 52 during the 2-3 years of construction and then the DPW would take ownership of the maintenance.
E. Netter asked if the applicant had written confirmation from the DPW that they would be taking responsibility in perpetuity for the maintenance of the easement. Mark Anderson stated that they did not have one yet, though it would be forth coming.

Kurt Dakin stated that there was concern regarding the narrowness of Pierce Road in the location of the corner. 
Jim Coogins of Maguire Group noted that Pare Corporation addressed most of Maguire Groups major concerns though it was recommended that there be warning signage within the public way which should include a:
1. Curve ahead warning sign with an advisory speed plaque underneath

2. Intersection ahead signage, and
3. Clearing not only at the entrance to the project but also in a couple of other areas such as in the Dakin Road area.

A.Keown questioned if there was concern regarding the additional number of vehicles and Mr. Coogins responded that though the road had a number of deficiencies it was currently being operated well below capacity.

Mark Anderson noted that a meeting was held with the Sewer Commissioner and it was determined that the 4-5 abutters who would like to hook up to the system will be able to do so as noted in the letter from the Commissioner. It was also noted that the deficiencies found within the Hartness Road area had been addressed, a survey done which matched the camera work, and pricing was being worked on for the repair which the applicant had agreed to take on as part of the project. 
E. Netter asked if this agreement was in writing and was told that it was for the old project.
E. Netter requested a written agreement for this particular project and was told it was forthcoming. 

R. Sylvia noted Mark Brigham’s concern regarding over flow parking and snow removal and Mark Anderson answered that 10 overflow parking spots in the project had been created and the snow removal would not be an issue as the road was continuous and without dead ends. They had also created a tot lot area and were looking into placing another on site.
E. Netter questioned if the location for the tot lot was situated in an appropriate area as it was at the end of the development in an open space area.

R. Sylvia questioned if the applicant had addressed the abutter screening issue as well as the architectural issue raised by the Planning Director and was told by Mr. Anderson that the screening will be done and it would be put in writing and on the definitive plan. It was also noted that the garage door issue had not been addressed yet though the Planning Directors comment had been recognized.

J. Fenuccio questioned the over flow parking areas and if any thought had been placed on” no overnight parking” signage. There was concern regarding snow plowing . Mark Anderson stated that it was a good idea as it was felt that the homeowners should not take advantage of these spots for parking additional vehicles such as a motorhome.
E. Netter questioned what the applicants plans were for the open space and the tot lots and whether or not it was planned to have a homeowners Association. Steve Rodalakis noted that it was planned to give it to the town. E. Netter asked for verification on whether or not the town was on board with that decision.
J. Fenuccio questioned if any decisions had been made regarding the storm water basins and the one way bridge and safety fencing. Mark Anderson stated that the bridge would have fencing on both sides though there would be none around the basins.
Rick Deschenes, 119 Leland Hill Road, questioned access easements to the basins and was told there would be. He also questioned pedestrian use on the “one way” road and whether or not there would be a side walk. Mark Anderson noted that there would be none and noted that the one way road would be 16’ft. wide and it was felt that it was acceptable not to have a sidewalk. A. Keown added that it was going to be 22-ft+/- between the walls of the bridge.

E.Netter noted that what was before them was a concept plan and questioned when there would be engineered plans that could be reviewed by the Maguire Group. Mark Anderson answered that 
they would be ready in about 2 ½ weeks. 
E.Netter recommended another work session for the department heads on the new plan. It was also noted that regarding waivers she did not want to see a carte blanche waiver list and they needed to be more specific.
E. Netter questioned if the affordable’s were identical to the market value residences and Mark Anderson responded that they were identical on the exterior, though the interiors of the affordable units had a base package with upgrades available.  
Work Session to be scheduled and posted for June 14, 2010 at 9:00am

Site meeting to be scheduled and posted for June 19, at 9:00am. 
R. Sylvia motioned, J. Fenuccio seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the hearing to June 24, 2010 at 7:30pm.

Board Business:

Approval of Minutes:

R. Sylvia motioned, Jeff Fenuccio seconded and the vote unanimous to approve the March 11, 2010 Minutes as read.

8:38pm

Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Dahlin

Secretary
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